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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
This week started with an assembly looking at Neurodiversity. We heard from some 
very famous Neurodiverse people, who spoke about the things that they find 
challenging, as well as the strengths their Neurodiversity gives them. It was really 
interesting to see that not everyone experiences the world in the same way. We 
learned some strategies we could use to help someone if they need it and advice to 
help everyone feel included. We talked about the school values of respect and 
tolerance and how everyone needed to be treated with dignity, no matter what their 
challenges are. 
 
Yesterday we celebrated my first Harvest Festival. It was so lovely to see the whole 
community come together and the children did such a great job with their readings 
and singing. We are so grateful for the donations that have been sent in. I will be 
collecting it all together with the Minsters on Monday and taking it down to the 
Food Bank together. 
 
Kerris class had a fantastic time at Forest School this week, the weather could not 
have been more perfect! Next week it is the turn of Owls Class on Thursday. I will 
confirm next week when I have checked the weather. 
 
Next week is diversity week in school, and Mrs Clemens and her team have worked 
hard to put together a plan for the classes to learn about another country and 
culture. They will come together at the end of the week to celebrate what they have 
learned about our wonderful world. 
 
Have a great weekend! 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 

School closes on Friday 25th October at 3.15pm for the Autumn half 

term holiday. There are two INSET days on Monday 4th and Tuesday 

5th November and school re-opens from 8.30am on Wednesday 6th 

November. 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking rather 
bare. If you are able to bring in any non-
perishable food items, cleaning 
products or toiletries, we would be very 
grateful. These will all go to helping our 
families and community. Thank you very 
much. 

Clubs cancellations 

Advance notice 

All teacher-led and hall based 

clubs will be cancelled next week 

on Monday 21st, Tuesday 22nd 

and Wednesday 23rd October 

due to parents evening. After 

school childcare will still run as 

normal. 

FOAS Halloween Disco - Wednesday 6th November 

FOAS are holding a Halloween Disco on Wednesday 6th November (the first 

day back after half term). Times are as follows: 

Reception and Key Stage 1  4.30-5.30pm 

Key Stage 2   6-7pm 

The cost is £1.50 to include a drink. All proceeds raised will go to FOAS funds. 

Fancy dress optional but please remember that young 

children may be scared by some costumes. The discos are for 

children only - parents do not stay. Please drop off and 

collect your child at main reception. 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


Wanted for pre-school 

Mrs Simpson would be very grateful for any of the following for our pre-school children: 

• Dinosaurs 

• Diggers or any construction vehicles 

• Saucepans and cake tins 

• Large kitchen utensils 

• Farm set 

If you could donate any of these, please could you give them to Mrs Simpson at the 

Nursery. 

Many thanks. 

A big thank you and well done 
 

This week Kittiwakes and Curlews took part in a Wheelathon and had 
a cake sale to raise money for new balance bikes. The children were 
sponsored by friends and family to cycle and scoot for half an hour 
and they did an amazing job! We raised a whopping £601.15! Thank 
you so much to all those who sponsored the Wheelathon, donated 
cakes and money, bought cakes, and those who even donated their no 
longer needed balance bikes! 
We are so very thankful for all 
of your generosity and 
extremely excited for the new 
bikes which will support the 
children’s physical 
development and enrich their 
experiences in our outdoor 
area. Well done Kittiwakes and 
Curlews for raising such a 
fantastic amount of money! 



Hatchbox photos 

If you would like to buy any individual or family photos, please use the 

codes you have been given by Hatchbox to log in and order them. The 

deadline for orders is 20th October. Any questions at all, please 

contact: hatchboxphoto@hotmail.com 

DT Coaching Holiday Club - Monday 28th and Tuesday 29th October 

If you would like to sign your child up for DT Coaching’s Holiday Club, please 

see the letters that were sent out this week or see the attached letter. All 

payments should be made either online or cash which should be handed to the 

office by Wednesday 23rd October so your child is given a 

place. 

Non-uniform day - in aid of the Fishermen’s Mission 

Friday 25th October 

We’d like to raise money for the  Fishermen’s Mission by having a non-uniform 

day (wear something blue) for a donation (suggested 

amount £1) on Friday 25th October. Thank you very 

much for your support. 

Parents Evenings  - next week 

Booking for parents evening has now closed. If you have booked an 

appointment please come to the school hall a few minutes before your 

appointment time and your child’s teacher will come to get you. 

If you didn't book your own appointment via the school website an 

appointment time will have been made for you and has been sent to you via 

text.   

If you are going to be unavailable to see your child’s teacher at the allotted 

time, please contact the school office either by phone or by email so that the 

teacher can be informed. 



Important information about school lunches 
 
We have been advised by TPAT that we must change the way we ask 
you to book and pay for school lunches. This will now be online via the 
Aspens site 'Select'. To give us enough time to implement this, this will 
start after half term on Wednesday 6th November. 
 
All parents will need to register on the Aspens Select site and will need 
to book and pay (if applicable) for lunches up to 9am on the day of the 
lunch. You will be able to book in advance for the day, week or month 
and add money if you need to, in advance, onto the Select site.  
 
After half term, the children will no longer be asked for their order in 
the mornings in class, nor will you be able to pay online using the 
Schoolmoney system. Please do not add any money for school lunches 
in advance after half term to the Schoolmoney system. 
 
All parents, including those with children on free school meals and in 
Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 (Universal Free School Meals), will need 
to book even if their child's meal will be free.  
 
Please use the letter you have received to register as soon as possible. 
If you need a new letter, please contact the school office.  
 
At least one parent in the household must register even if your child 
gets a free school meal. Even if your child always brings a packed lunch 
from home but they may want Christmas lunch, please register as you 
will need to book this online this year. 
 
Until half term all ordering and paying will carry on in exactly the same 
way. 
 
If you have any questions please ask Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey at the office. 
 
Thank you for your support with this. 





0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Simpson who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


STARS OF THE WEEK 
Little Foxes  Marlowe for always putting a smile on our face and for just being Marlowe 

Little Owls  Freddie for fantastic listening  and learning our names 

Kittiwakes  Aurora Enthusiasm: for super enthusiasm & hard work in her Phonics  

Curlews  Eden  Enthusiasm/perseverance: for working so hard in Phonics 

Puffins  Kara  Responsibility: for solving problems quickly & sensibly 

Owls   Georgie Enthusiasm: for making such good progress in her reading 

Kingfishers  Primrose Enthusiasm: for being so enthusiastic about all her learning 

Trencrom  Joshua Enthusiasm/perseverance: for being extremely enthusiastic in Maths 

Lanyon  Raya  Enthusiasm: for always producing excellent work in English 

Kerris   Kea  Enthusiasm: for beautifully creative writing in English 

Bodrifty  Jack G Enthusiasm: for fantastic contribution in class & sharing work in English 

Bosigran  Benjamin Enthusiasm: for fantastic writing in English this week 

Kenidjack  Maksim Enthusiasm: for great enthusiasm & knowledge about The Tudors 

Lunchtime Star  Marissa for always having super manners 

Breakfast Club Star Blake  for having good manners - always 

 

 

I had another chat recently with a grandparent who is finding that supporting parents and children is a 

challenge at the moment, for a range of reasons. I genuinely hope you all know it’s the hardest job you 

will ever do. Yes, it’s the most rewarding but it’s relentless and there are times when you’ll feel you don’t 

have the energy or emotional strength to keep going. I promise you faithfully that I understand and have 

felt those times myself. Days when I didn’t want to hang out with other parents, didn’t want to talk about 

sleeping (or not), toileting (or not) or eating (or not). And I had days when I didn’t think I was any good at 

it, when I felt judged and had to put on a brave face for others to see. And if I’m being perfectly honest, 

because I am, I really really didn’t like the school run at all. I couldn’t wait to get home and relax without 

feeling I had to put on a smile and make as if all was perfect all the time. So just to be clear, I really don’t 

think parenting is easy. And no matter what you see all around you on social media or chat groups, no 

matter what other parents/ carers are posting, nobody has a great time all the time. It simply isn’t 

possible. And if you want to come along and chat, weep, drink tea, eat biscuits, grumble, complain, be 

cross (yes, it helps sometimes to get it all out and in the open) then 

I can listen. I can make a hot drink too (I make a mean cuppa). 

NSPCC Support for Parents/Carers is a great website with lots of 

advice too. Give it a go (if you get the time) or I can look for you if 

you have something you’d like help with. Much love, Mrs D xxxx  



DIARY DATES 

Monday 21st - Wednesday 23rd October 

3.30-6pm 

Parents evening meetings 

All clubs CANCELLED on Mon-Weds 

Friday 25th October Flu immunisations - all main school years 

This is opt in only 

Friday 25th October Non-uniform day in aid of the Fishermen’s 

Mission. Suggested donation £1 

Wear something blue 

Monday 28th October - Friday 1st November Autumn half term holiday 

Monday 4th - Tuesday 5th November INSET days - school closed 

Wednesday 6th November School opens 

NEW SCHOOL LUNCH BOOKINGS BEGIN 

All clubs continue 

Wednesday 6th November 

4.30-5.30pm Reception & Year 1/2 

6-7pm Year 3-6 

FOAS Halloween Disco 

£1.50 entry on the door 

Lost property 

The lost property box (outside the 

side hall door) will be emptied on 

Friday 25th October and the 

contents taken to the charity shop. 

If you are missing anything, please 

check before then. Anything named 

will be given back to your child. 

Please name all your child’s 

clothing and belongings so they 

don’t get recycled. 








